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Info

· The next 39th UBC Executive Board meeting will be held on 6 March in Vaasa, Finland. The proposals of questions to be discussed at the meeting can be sent to the Secretariat one month beforehand, till 6 February 2004.

· UBC Commission on Information Society together with the City of St. Petersburg and the City of Tampere / the Baltic Institute of Finland will prepare the Commission Action Plan for 2004. The first meeting to prepare the Action Plan will be organized in St.Petersburg, on 17 December.

From UBC Commissions & Networks

UBC Women’s Network

Dear Sir/Madam,

The meeting of the UBC Women's Network held during the General Conference in Klaipeda, in order to consolidate the Network, decided to ask the member cities to name a contact person for women's affairs in their city. These contacts should then be used to get more knowledge about women's situation in Europe. Equal opportunities for women and men has become an important issue within the European Union. This progress made at European level must be incorporated at national level. UBC member cities play an essential role in this work.

Women’s Network is the co-ordinating body of gender issues within UBC. UBC with its 104 member cities including the non-governmental women’s organisations has a capacity to serve as an important link between political decision-makers and women’s organisations promoting gender equality in the Baltic Sea Region and at EU level.

To consolidate the network, please give the following information:

- who is the contact person for gender affairs in your city administration? (name, e-mail)

- how many persons are dealing with gender affairs in your administration?

- how is the yearly budget for gender affairs in your administration?

- are there other non-governmental  organisations  in your city that are dealing with gender affairs and what is their special task? (name of organisation, e-mail, special task)

We would appreciate to get your kind answer before 30.12.2003. Please send your replies directly to ulla.lundqvist@auriamail.net
Yours sincerely,

Ulla Lundqvist

Chairwoman of UBC Women's Network

UBC Commission on Tourism

Dear contact persons,
Earlier this autumn I requested the contact details of persons involved in Tourism related issues in your cities. Please read the details in my previous e-mail below. According to my notes the Commission on Tourism so far received updates from 27 member cities. Please see if your city is one among the "good


 pupils". If not, please send me the requested information as soon as possible. To give your city a reasonable chance of taking part in the activities and information of the Commission on Tourism, this is of utmost importance. Please provide name, titel/function, address, tel/fax and e-mail. Thank you in advance!

Here are the cities that already did their homework:

Aalborg, Baltijsk, Bergen, Elva, Gavle, Helsinki, Johvi, Jurmala, Kaliningrad, Kalmar, Karlskrona, Klaipeda, Kolding, Kotka, Kristianstad, Lübeck, Malbork, Nyköbing F., Oskarshamn, Oxelosund, Panevezys, Tallinn, Umea, Vaasa, Viljandi, Vilnius, Wismar


Best regards,

Viktor Rydell

Secretary

e-mail: viktor.rydell@kalmar.se 


Application for an internship

Dear Sir or Madam,

My name is Hartwig Köhler. At present I am doing a MBA-course at the Preston University, Wyoming, at an international off-campus site in Chemnitz, Germany,  specializing in international business administration. Integral and final part of this program is an 3-month internship in an

international company or organisation with English as business language.

I have gathered comprehensive experience in many fields of data processing (project management in complex system (CAD, PPS, business administration, networks) - programming, system programming, design and user support) in different companies. Apart from my career in information processing and communication I have specialized in human resource management (Recruitment, Further Training ...).

The MBA-studies improve my knowledge in such areas as Project Management, Intern. Business Administration, Finance, Accounting, International Law, Human Resources and  Quality Management (certified as QM-Representative, Internal Auditor and Quality Manager) and complement the experiences I gathered so far. I am very much interested in the practical application of the knowledge newly gained. My experiences in many fields of IT are a sound base to build upon. According to my professional track record and my personal inclination I am very much interested in subjects as EU-enlargement, urban and regional development, information systems, eLearning, eCitizenship, eEurope, eSecurity and information society with view to business communication and learning in a growing Europe. All these fields are closely related to the aims of UBC in my opinion. I could well imagine that I may contribute to at least one of your projects and gather new experiences during such an internship in an European seaport.

Therefore, I apply to the headquarter of UBC to help me in finding an internship placement from mid-January to mid-April 2004.

I would be very grateful if you could provide an opportunity for me to take part at least for three months in one of your ongoing projects between the Baltic States. Please find attached my CV in English. If you think that there is an opportunity I will provide further information

by return of e-mail. If not, I would appreciate if you could give me a hint to which of the participating European member cities I could possibly apply.

Please feel free to send my e-mail to partners within the UBC network.

Yours sincerely,

Hartwig Köhler

e-mail: hakoa@web.de 

Smaller firms in Baltics benefit from new funding

The European Investment Bank is lending €30 million to Hansabank to finance small- and medium-scale projects promoted by smaller firms and municipalities in Estonia, Latvia and Lithuania. Industry, services and tourism, investments in the field of environmental protection, energy savings, and health and education infrastructure are the principal targets for assistance. Hansabank will assess each project, assume the credit risk and set the loan conditions for the final beneficiary. Since 1990, the EIB has lent a total of €22 billion in central and eastern Europe to finance European integration projects, and almost €3 billion of this is being provided through this type of global loan. Lending so far this year to the countries of the region exceeds €2.8 billion. The EIB's objective in central and eastern Europe is to prepare the future member states for EU membership and to integrate them into the single market. Its priorities include transport, human capital development, protection and upgrading of the natural and urban environment, and foreign direct investment.

Source: Enlargement Weekly

France ratifies EU Accesion Treaty

The lower house of the French parliament ratified the EU Accession Treaty last week, by a large majority. The parliament's upper house, the Sénat, is due to vote on it on 10 December. So far Denmark, Germany and Spain have completed the ratification process which all member states must do before 1 May 2004 for accession to take place. The president of the French Parliament, Jean-Louis Debré, has meanwhile invited the presidents of the national parliaments of the new member states to a working session on 3 December. 

Source: Enlargement Weekly

Austria ratifies EU Accession Treaty

The Austrian Parliament has ratified the EU's Enlargement Treaty by an overwhelming majority. The vote, which took place on 3 December 2003, was 179 in favour and two against.  The two no votes cast by the Austrian Freedom Party (FPÖ) served to underline its concerns about the Czech nuclear plant at Temelin and the status of the Benes decrees. 

Source: EurActiv

Belgium too..

The Belgian Parliament on 4 December ratified the enlargement of the EU to include 10 new Member States. None of the 119 deputies voted against and there were 17 abstentions. The ten new Member States have all ratified the EU Accession Treaty. To date six of the existing Member States have also ratified the treaty. 

Source: EurActiv

Prodi consults new Member State PMs on enlargement preparations

Commission President Romano Prodi is in the process of meeting with the prime ministers of the ten new Member States to review the state of preparations for the EU's enlargement and to discuss the ongoing Intergovernmental Conference. One salient issue discussed during these meetings is the setup of the new enlarged Commission after 1 May 2004. Mr Prodi has to finalise the list of prospective Commissioners by the end of February 2004 to enable the Parliament to conduct hearings. The new Commissioners will stay in office until the end of the current Commission's term in October 2004.  In Mr Prodi's opinion, the new enlarged Commission should include at least three women among the ten new Commissioners. The current Commission already has five women members. 

Source: EurActiv

Commission sets about removing barriers to cross-border payments

In a new consultation launched via a communication on 2 December, the Commission aims to complete a real 'Single European Payment Area' by making cross-border payments by credit card, payment card, electronic bank transfer, direct debit and other means easier, cheaper and more secure. The consultation focuses in particular on new payment techniques such as electronic payments and payments by mobile phone, and tackles key areas such as cross-border direct debits. The Commission's consultation paper also invites comments on whether or not new EU legislation is necessary by 31 January 2004.  While the EU regulation on cross-border payments in euro has already brought down the cost of card payments, cash withdrawals and bank transfers in euro, bank customers and businesses are still facing all kinds of problems with cross-border payments. 

Source: EurActiv

Radio Free Europe closing Baltic operations 

During budgetary debates last week the U.S. Congress decided to stop funding Radio Free Europe, a private, international communications service and to close all its European offices.

Source: Baltic Times

Baltic Assembly calls for condemnation of communism 

At last week's session of the Baltic Assembly held in Vilnius, members of Parliament from the three Baltic states decided to work together to create a joint statement condemning totalitarian communism in hopes of eventually having it adopted as a resolution by the European Parliament.

Source: Baltic Times

Nordic Region ready for Europe?

 “The Nordic Region is one of the regions in Europe where attitudes to integration are most divided. This is detrimental to the interests of our countries and to Europe as a whole,” the former Swedish Prime Minister, Carl Bildt, said in a lecture in Berlin on the theme ‘Are the Nordic countries Ready for Europe’, part of a series of lectures by prominent Nordic politicians held in the Nordic embassies under the auspices of the Nordic Council of Ministers. The Nordic countries are undergoing a transitional period as far as co-operation is concerned, according to Carl Bildt. He does, however, think that the Nordic countries have a role to play in the creation of the structures for integration that will guarantee peace and affluence for as many Europeans as possible. “The Nordic Region's more wholehearted participation in the European integration process should also generate new opportunities for co-operation with the Baltic countries which in turn should increase their influence within European co-operation and create better opportunities for affluence in the whole of the Nordic/Baltic Region,” he concluded.

Source: Nordic Council

Council debates the future of youth policies

On 25 November, ministers discussed the future of youth policies and the relationship between youth policies and other policy areas. They adopted a resolution on common aims with regard to the participation and information of young people. The resolution states that Member States should implement measures to promote the participation and information of young people and submit a report on them by the end of 2005. Ministers also reached a political agreement on three Community action programmes providing a legal basis for the funding of organisations active at EU level in the field of education, youth and culture. While the Commission, with support of the Parliament, had proposed the Community action programmes to run for a period of five years (2004-2008), ministers want to limit the length of the action programmes to a period of three years - from 2004 to 2006. 

The Council is seeking to establish a distinction between two different groups of beneficiaries: 

· the organisations listed in the annex of each proposal and the oganisations recognised to be of public interest, which will receive subsidies from the budget and; 

· the organisations that will receive support on the basis of a call for tenders.

Source: EurActiv
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